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Kevin Morley (AWWA) — Cyber Security — Slides and recording of
presentation available to members.
b. Meg Parish (CDPHE) — State updates

vi.

The new Director of the Water Quality Control Division is Nicole
Rowan. Her old position as Clean Water Program Director will
have someone as an acting announced soon. The posting for the
position will also go out soon.

Jeremy Neustifter — New Director of Environmental Boards and
Commissions.

iii. Stakeholder work at the Division: Roadmap meeting next week.
. Permitting: Working to establish permit webinar subgroups.

1 Implementation of implicit NILs

2 Development of alternatives analysis

3 Question answer comment session around chemical

evaluations.

4 Temperature
October Permits Webinar will be on water quality planning targets. The
webinar will include changes to the water quality target scope forms.
There will also be limited scope PELs for temperature and chemicals.
There have been draft modifications to some permits to include PFAS
monitoring. Still looking at comments received.

2. Board Action Items

a. Approval of invoices for payment — Approved

Vranesh & Raisch: $1,275
Corona: $2,118.28

b. Approval of July Minutes - Approved

3. Discussion Items

PFAS in permits — CWWUC submitted comments on the permits that had PFAS
included.

Update on CWWUC Membership - All but two organizations have paid.
Both responded with intent to pay. Some issues with the mail as
payment was sent in one case but the check was not received.

a.

b.



Next Meeting:

Wastewater and water equipment lead times — In some cases VFD and
electrical equipment spare parts cannot provide lead times due to issues
with production.

Website links and discussion board updates (Chemical availability) —
Please start using the website and set-up discussions. Shonnie can assist
in getting your login set-up.

Annual meeting will be held in September — Shonnie will prepare an
annual report on successes and financials overview. Board nominations
will be requested. The election of officers will also take place.

Let Shonnie know if there are any special presentations you would like.
Jeremy Woolf — Greeley was wondering if the CWWUC would be willing
to serve as a central data repository for some of the lab results for
chemical evaluations, however it sounds like WET testing will be required
for each individual effluent. So, now they are hoping to see if the Division
would accept WET testing for chemicals if done with lab water or other
effluent. CWWUC can put in that request to the Division.

i. NDAs are typically required by chemical manufacturers which is
why the state has been housing that (Andra).

ii. Ifitturns out that lab water for WET testing is acceptable, it
would be useful to find out what the testing design has been for
successful testing.

iii. GEl possibly could provide a presentation to talk about WET
testing and include a conversation with the Division (Blair).

. There will only be virtual meetings for the next few months as in-person

meetings do not seem to be popular. CWWUC will revisit the in-person
option at the first of the new year.

Sufficiently sensitive has been evaluated by Metro. Katie to provide an update
on it at the October CWWUC meeting.

Wednesday, September 8, 2021 at 1:00 pm



